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O ver 500 members attended the Annual General Meeting
(AGM) held on 9 November to elect four of their fellow

traders to sit on the Board (see "Bulletin"). An increasing num-
ber of AGM attendees show that members take the work of
the TIC more seriously. It is hoped that members will continue
to provide support for us.

The Constitution/By-law Committee has carefully studied
the whole M&A during the past year or so, and is pre-
paring amendments and explanatory notes now. Prepa-
ratory work is expected to be completed next year , after
which the amendments will be submitted to the Board for pe-
rusal and a general meeting for approval. The objectives of the
amendment exercise are to increase the transparency of the
TIC and to encourage member participation.

As regards the inbound industry, the TIC has received
more visitor enquir ies than before, which indicates that it is
becoming more widely known and better recognised. When-
ever we receive a complaint, whether it is about a member, a
tourist guide or a registered shop, we will deal with it accord-
ing to due procedure and refer it, if necessary, to the relevant
committees for del iberation. The Board has recently simpli-
f ied the procedures by which members register shops with
the TIC (Directive No. 145): samples of shop receipts are
no longer required for registration, and the 100% re-
fund guarantee phrase and the refund conditions must
be printed in English and Chinese on the front of re-
ceipts with a font size not smaller than 10 points, in or-
der that inbound visitors will clearly understand their rights.

The overall performance of the outbound industry has so
far been quite satisfactory. However, from the complaints re-
ceived by the TIC, it is obvious that travel lers have become
more demanding and as such members should also raise their
service standard to l ive up to the expectations of travel lers,
with the aim of protecting the image of the whole industry.

The Office of the Commissioner of Insurance has indi-
cated that arrangements about the course and assessment for
travel insurance agents have basically been completed. It is hoped
that the details can be announced in early 2006 once they are
finalised. The Commissioner Office has reiterated that staff
of travel agents who sell travel insurance without rel-
evant qualifications are most likely to have already bro-
ken the law. Members should pay heed to that. 

Joseph Tung


